[image: image1.png]The.

‘Ruth Enlow Library

Community + Opportunity



The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from June 08, 2023
Grantsville Branch~4:00 P.M.

Board members in Attendance were Christian Mash, Fred Fox, Tina Buckel, and Clinton Bradley. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Library Director, Georgie Pingley, Executive Assistant, Kim Lishia, Grantsville Branch Manager and Brooke Romesberg, Grantsville’s Children Specialist.
Christian Mash called the Meeting to Order at 4:10PM.
The Trustees reviewed the Minutes from the previous meeting.  Tina made a motion to accept the minutes and Fred seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 

The Financial Statements from April 2023 were reviewed by the group. Fred motioned to accept the Financial Statements and Clinton seconded the motion. The motion carried and the statements were received and filed.
Thomas reviewed the Director’s Report with the group. He also invited the Grantsville staff to give a brief update on their branch’s happenings in the past month.
· Kim and Brooke both spoke to the group about the various programs and events held at the Grantsville Branch. 

· Kim informed the Trustees that the Mtn. Laurel Garden Club had done a wonderful job cleaning up and replanting in the gardens surrounding the building.
· Brooke stated that she has been getting more comfortable with their newly acquired laser engraver and had completed several projects to support programs for the Library. Brooke also said she was beginning to receive requests from patrons to do projects. 
Old Business was discussed:
· The State of Maryland currently has a contract with Murphy and Dittenhaffer Architects, which the Library could piggyback off of for the Friendsville Project instead of creating a new RFP. The group agreed to use the State’s contract; additionally, Clinton stated that he would like for Thomas to obtain a formal document from Mr. Mike Getty, Garrett County’s attorney, stating it would be ok for the Library to use the State’s agreement.
· Thomas explained revisions made to the FY24 Operating Budget after receiving the Library’s allocation amount from Garrett County’s FY24 Budget. Tina made a motion to approve the revised FY24 Budget and Fred seconded. All were in favor. 
· It was agreed to table the discussion on the Strategic Plan until more of the Trustees were in attendance. With that said, many thoughts were presented for later discussion on the topic:
· Consider the effects of schools closing in the communities
· Engagement in the communities
· Establish an endowment connected to foundation
· Build a community of readers (Annual “Garrett Reads” event)
· Purchase and introduce bookmobile services to the County
· Host a series of life skills programs

· Focus more on adult literacy

· Added support to homeschooling families

· Fred also suggested possible recruitment of unemployed/retired teachers for assistance
· Thomas announced that the distribution of the Chromebooks will begin toward the end of June.
New Business was discussed:
· Thomas informed the group that he has been contacted on behalf of the Library to be a part of a Viewpoint presentation with Dennis Quaid to discuss public libraries. The presentation will be aired on MPT. Thomas told the Trustees that the fee would be $30,000 for the Library to be included in the documentary. The group agreed to reject the offer from Viewpoint.
Other Business was discussed:
· Thomas suggested the idea of adding a web version of the Chilton repair manuals to the Library’s databases in the future. He said that WMRL had purchased the service in prior years but it did not have a lot of usage so the subscription was cancelled. Thomas said the cost is currently $3,000 per year. There was discussion about the predicted usage if the Library were to purchase the service. Thomas said he felt there wouldn’t be heavy use. Since he was not requesting a purchase at this time, no further comments or decisions were made. 
· Georgie informed the group that First United Bank & Trust is adopting an additional step of security for organizations who make ACH payments. She said since the Library uses this form of payment to make payroll, contractor and HSA payments, the additional steps would need to be made in our process as well. The additional step will require the Board Treasurer to do a second approval on all ACH payments made. This approval will need to be made electronically via First United’s app. The deadline to have the changes in effect is September 1, 2023. Georgie will contact Leah Gregg to move forward.
· Thomas reported that the County is working on a grant to purchase and install electric charging stations in ten locations in the county. He asked the group if they approved the Friendsville Branch as one of the installment locations. The Trustees supported the suggestion of installing at the Friendsville Branch but had questions about how payment for the service would work. Thomas said he would get the answers and forward them to the group.
The next meeting will be held Thursday, July 13, 2023 at 4:00PM at the Friendsville Branch.

Fred made a motion to adjourn Open Session at 5:30 PM.  Clinton seconded and the motion carried. 
Minutes taken and respectfully submitted by Georgie Pingley.
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